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Expected new road safety features in Hempnall 
Following lobbying and meetings between the parish council, district and 

county councillors and NCC Highways, we await the implementation of 

extra road safety measures in the village, including: 

 

• 20mph speed limit to be 

introduced along sections of  

the B1527 and the Street. 

• gateway features at the three 

main approaches to the 

village.  

• a vehicle activated sign 

warning of a sharp bend to be erected on Mill Road before the 

bridge. 

• a pram crossing and possibly a traffic calming measure on the 

B1527 opposite the proposed new estate. 

• a new SAM2 speed indicator and recorder unit. 

• “20mph” and “slow” road markings will be written on the road as 

appropriate. 

• No centre line markings on the B1527 other than on the bends to 

encourage safer and more cautious driving. 

 

Parking  
Residents have complained of parked vehicles blocking driveway access. 

This is a particular problem in The Street near the shop. Please park 

considerately. 

 

 



  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

Troublesome Dogs 
Please ensure your dogs are under your control at all times as we have 

received a complaint from residents about poorly supervised dogs. 

  

 

Watch Out - Recent Criminal Activity 
There has been a significant increase in thefts 

from buildings and vehicles recently by what 

appears to be an organised gang. In addition, 

illegal hare coursing has been witnessed and 

Beehives have been vandalised. The 

criminals in all cases are still at large so 

please be extra careful with your security 

measures and if you witness any suspicious 

activity please contact the police straightaway 

on 999. 

 

 

Do your bit   
Join the successful community Speedwatch team, 

sparing just an hour a month could save a life in our 

village – be part of it. Contact Lesley Mitchenall on 

lelly.mitchenall@jic.ac.uk 

 

 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Andy Driver - Data Protection Committee 01508 498890 andydriver54@gmail.com 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre at 

7.00pm on 15/10/19, 19/11/19, 17/12/19.  Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 
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